
 

Annual Notice of Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act 
 

Did you know that the Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998 requires that all 
RF health plans provide benefits for mastectomy-related services? 
 
Services include all stages of reconstruction and surgery to achieve symmetry between 
the breasts, prostheses, and complications resulting from a mastectomy, including 
lymphedemas. 
 
For more information, refer to the Research Foundation Benefits Handbook, available 
from the RF Benefits Website (www.rfsuny.org/benefits) or from your campus Human 
Resources Benefits Office. 


